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D1.M.B ASWATH NARAYANAN, B.Sc.,MDS., Phone: 22353572
R EGISTRAR

Rel No. ACI(5)/ 7179/2021-1 Dated : 02.09.2021
To

Allthe Deans / Principals of all affiliated Medical Institutions of this University.
Sir/Madam,

Sub: Academic - The Tamil Nadu Dr. M G R Medical University, Chennai -
Recommendation of the 60™ meeting of the Standing Academic Board
held on 29.04.2021 - Communicated — Reg.

Ref: 1. Minutes of the Board of Studies in Final MBBS (Phase I and II)

meeting held on 25.03.2021
2. Resolution of the 60" meeting of the Standing Academic Board
held on 29.04.2021
3. Resolution No.60, passed at 282™ meeting of the Governing
Council held on 19.07.2021.

Sir/Madam,

I am to inform that the meeting of the Board of Studies in Final MBBS (Phase I and
II) was held on 25.03.2021 and discussed various academic matters.  The
recommendations of the Board of Studies in Final MBBS degree was approved by the 60"
Meeting of Standing Academic Board held on 29.04.2021 and passed in the 282 meeting
of the Governing Council held on 19.07.2021, which are detailed below:

Regarding on the implementation of Competency Based Curriculum of Under Graduate Degree
course for Final MBBS Part I and II, published by the Medical Council of India (National’
Medical Commission) New Delhi,

the Board has resolved
(i) to implement the Competency Based Undergraduate Curriculum for the Indian Medical

Graduate of Under Graduate for Final MBBS Part I and II, as per the guidelines of Medical
Council of India (Presently National Medical Commission).
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(1i) to have a student Logbook which includes Academic and Assessment components. The
concerned Departments shall also maintain the assessment summary of the students.

(iii) to approve the recommendations of Board of Studies that Medical Education Unit in
Medical Colleges shall organize continuous sensitisation programme for their faculty in
Curiculum Implementation Support Programme (CISP) and Competency Based Medical
Education.

I am to request that the above decision of the Standing Academic Board may be
communicated to all the Professors and Head of Departments for information and for
further follow up action in this regard. I am also request that a copy of this letter shall be
displayed on the Notice Board of the College/Hostel for information of the Student
community.

The receipt of this letter be acknowledged.

Yours faithfully

K-¢. Kﬂxj& himetku ey
for REGISTRAR

Copy to:

(1) The Academic Officer

(2) The Controller of Examinations (FAC)

(3) Dy COE (MBBS)

(4) Assistant Registrar - Exam wing (MBBS)

(5) Assistant Registrar — Affiliation wing (MBBS)
(6) P.S to Vice-Chancellor

(7) P.S to Registrar

(8) The System Analyst (UCC)




